
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER – Friday 30th June 2023 
 

Dear parents and carers, 
 
With another week passed, I cannot believe we only have 3 weeks left of this academic year. The days are 
passing by quickly, but there is still so much for the children to look forward to with our summer fair, 
Joseph performances, DT end of the day open doors, school discos, end of unit experiences and of our 
final assemblies.  
 
At the end of this term, we say goodbye to Mr Spencer, who has been a part of the Year 6 team since 
January. We wish Mr Spencer the best of luck as he continues on his teaching journey.  
 
Looking ahead to the new academic year 23/24, I am delighted to announce after a recent interview, Ms 
Connor has been appointed as our new Deputy Head. Ms Connor will still remain as our school SENCO 
whilst also stepping into the Deputy Head position from September. I would like to take this opportunity 
to congratulate Ms Connor.  
 
Joining the George White team in September is Miss Potter who will be teaching in Year 3.  
 
One of our school priorities for the year ahead is reading. Part of our strategy to prioritise and develop a 
love of reading and embed a deep reading culture and love of books is to rename our classes after 
significant authors which the children will learn about as they journey through our school. Mrs Eaglen, our 
school English lead has been working with staff to create new author class names which will be 
implemented from September. The chosen author class names are: 
 
Year 3 
Lewis  
Hughes 
Kitamura 
 
Year 4 
Tan 
Pullman 
 
Year 5 
Almond 
Ho-Yen 
Johnson 
 
Year 6 
Palacio 
Ness 
Morpurgo 
 
Ahead of our transition week, this coming Thursday your child will be told who their new class teacher is 
and what class they will be in. This can be a time of mixed emotions for some children as they prepare to 
move up into their new year group, but we hope with a full week of transition events planned, your child 
will feel confident as we head into the new academic year. 

 

 



OUR LEARNING THIS WEEK 
YEAR 3 

This week Year 3 have been carrying out assessments. The children have worked so 

hard and tried their very best during these. We have been learning about 

Settlements in Geography. We learned about what early settlers looked for when 

they came to Britain and where they needed to best be placed. We really enjoyed 

Science day and carried out some really fun experiments in class.  

 

   

 

YEAR 4 

It has been a busy week of celebrating for Year 4! 
It was George White's got talent on Tuesday and we were so impressed with those who shared their 
talent on stage - well done! 
In Maths we have been recapping on the methods to use to solve the four different operations. 
In History we learned what the Romans did for us and in partners made a calendar for a specific month of 
the Julian or Pre Julian calendar, which will become a whole class Roman calendar when completed. They 
also wrote the dates on their calendar in Roman numerals. 
Science day yesterday was jam packed with three different experiments...making helicopter seeds, testing 
invisible ink AND learning about Isambard Kingdom Brunel, which led them to design and build a bridge 
using straws. They thought about how they could make it more sturdy next time. 

 

    
 
YEAR 5 
Year 5 has had such a busy week! It has been assessment week for the children, and they really 
persevered. Well done to all the children for working super hard! In our PE lessons we played rounders on 
the school field. Wednesday afternoon was George White's Got Talent, a huge well done to all those 
children who had the courage to perform in front of both Year 5 and Year 6. Yesterday was Science Day, 
Year 5 spent the morning researching David Attenborough and creating a timeline of events from his life. 
In addition, we had a really interesting live Zoom event with PPMA BEST who taught us all about robots 
and renewable energy. In the afternoon, we had an author visit from Nazneen Ahmed Pathak who came 
in and spent part of the afternoon talking to us about her new book. She even signed some copies of the 
books too! Finally, we learnt about converting millilitres to litres and millimetres to meters in math's. In 

history, we learnt about the evacuation of children during World War II. What a busy week! 



 

   
 
YEAR 6 

In English, children are compiling their non-chronological reports about the Himalayas. 
We are had an author visit the school on Thursday, where we joined Year 5.  
In Maths, we have been looking at data including using the mean. 
In Geography, we have looked at the price of fashion in the world; what globalisation means and where 
different products are made in the world. 
In Science, children enjoying Science Day where they took part in a variety of different Scientific activities 
including finger printing. 
Some Year 6s have been helping Mousehold children with their Maths on Fridays and numerous high 
school staff have been visiting the children as part of our transition process. 
Finally, Year 6 are working hard on the musical, Joseph. They have also been making things for the 
set. Please help children learn their lines over the next two weeks if you can! Thank you.  

 
 
Apple Class 

This week, Apple class have been exploring different ways to help us with our learning. In maths, we made 

3-D shapes out of sticks and playdough and used this to help us to identify and count vertices and edges. 

In history, we used magnetic letters to make key words which we will use in our writing. We all have our 

own target sounds and high frequency words to work on and we used playdough to create a model of 

meaning for different words. We also used sandpaper letters, chalkboards and pipe cleaners! 

Multisensory learning is a great way to help us to visualise our learning when we try to remember it. 

   
 

 



Our school attendance target is 95% 
 
 

Our attendance certificate for the highest class attendance this week 
goes to  

6 Larch With  97 % Well done 

 
What’s On 

JULY 2023 

Tuesday 4th July Dress down day – children are allowed to wear non-school uniform, please bring 
an item for the summer fair raffle.  

Tuesday 4th July  Welcome meeting for new year 3 parents at 5.00pm in the hall. 

Wednesday 5th July Teacher strike day 
Thursday 6th July DT open doors for all year groups from 3:15pm. Parents and carers are welcome 

in to school to look at the DT product made this half term.  

Friday 7th July Teacher strike day  

Tuesday 11th July  Year 3 & 4 end of year disco from 3:20 – 4:45 

Wednesday 12th July  Year 5 end of year disco from 3:20-4:45 

Friday 14th July Summer Fair from 3.15 on the school playground (weather permitting) 

Monday 17th July End of year reports out to all parents and carers  

Monday 17th July Joseph and the technicolour dream coat performance for parents and carers at 
1.30pm  

Wednesday 19th July  Joseph and the technicolour dream coat performance for parents and carers at  
5.30pm 

Thursday 20th July Year 6 end of year Disco 3:20-4:45 

Friday 21st July  Whole school final assembly at 11:30am  

Friday 21st July  Year 6 leavers assembly – parents and carers of year 6 pupils invited from 
2:30pm to watch 

Friday 21st July Term ends at 3.20pm 

September 2023 

Wednesday 6th September  School year 23/24 begins from 8:40am 

 
Summer Fair 2023 
We are pleased to announce our Summer fair is taking place on Friday 14th July from 3:15pm.  
We are renting stall tables at £5 per table and all businesses are welcome. 
 
We are having a dress down day on 4th July, this is an opportunity for children to come to school 
in non - school uniform, and in return we ask for a small donation to put towards the Summer 
Fair raffle. Donations could be: 

• Chocolates, sweets, crisps, popcorn, biscuits 

• Drinks – alcoholic and non-alcoholic 

• Toiletries 

• Books  

• Vouchers  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



No Smoking On the School Site 
Please can we remind all parents and carers that smoking is not permitted in any part of the school at any 
time. This includes all school buildings and the outside areas of the school including playgrounds, sports 
field or car parks. 

 
Silver Road Community Centre 
Large Collection of School uniform & Food bank - Open: Thursdays 10.30 - 12.15 

Community Fridge Saturdays & Food Bank Fresh food & bakery - Saturdays 11.00 - 12.15. To Book 

an Appointment Please call 07786694325 

 

Healthy Snacks  
Please can we remind all parents and carers that children are to have only healthy snacks for 
playtimes. Items such as fruit, rice cakes, bread sticks and cereal bars are great but no crisps or 
chocolate thank you, these should be kept for lunchboxes. 

 

End of Year Discos 
From Tuesday 27th June, Mrs Chester and Mrs Watts will be selling tickets for the school disco in 

the office at break time and lunchtime for any child who would like to attend. Tickets cost £1.00.  

As part of our Year 6 leavers celebrations, Year 6 students do not need to purchase a ticket but 

instead inform their class teacher that they will be attending.   

Dates for our discos are: 

Year 3 & 4 – 11th July 3:20-4:45 

Year 5 – 12th July 3:20-4:45 

Year 6 – 20th July 3:20-4:45 
 
 

                                               SAFEGUARDING 

 
Mrs Derer is on our school playground every Thursday and Friday morning from 8:45am. Mrs Derer is our 

school Parent Support Advisor, and you may already recognise her as she works at Mousehold every 

Monday and Tuesday. Mrs Derer is always happy to talk to you about any worries or concerns relating to 

your child at home or any further support we may be able to offer or signpost you to.  
 

Our school Designated Safeguarding Leads are:  

 

Mrs Petchey, Mrs Stolworthy, Mrs Eaglen, Miss Alderton, Ms Connor, Mrs Derer and Mrs Burman 

 

Please speak to one of these members of staff if you are worried or concerned 

about the safety of a child at school.  

If you have a safeguarding concern about a child out of school hours, 

the number to ring is: 

CADS – Children’s Advice and Duty Service – 0344 800 8020 

 

ONLINE SAFETY 
 

 

 

 



 


